
 
 
 
 
October 23, 2002 
 
 
 
 
Rosemary C. Harold 
Counsel to the Applicants 
Wiley Rein & Fielding LLP 
1776 K Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20006 
 
Re: Application for Consent to Assignments, IB Docket No. 02-87 
 
Dear Ms. Harold: 
 
On October 15, 2002, we stopped the 180-day clock for Commission review of this 
proceeding pending receipt and review of additional information.1  We have completed 
review of the DOJ/FBI filing and are restarting the clock as of  today, October 23, 2002.2 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
James L. Ball, Chief 
Policy Division 

 
cc:  Marc C. Rosenblum, AT&T Corp. 
 H. Richard Juhnke, Sprint 
 Kerry E. Murray, WorldCom, Inc. 
 William L. Whitely, Litigation Recovery Trust 
 Scott H. Lyon, Verestar, Inc. 
 Alfred M. Mamlet, Counsel to WorldCom and Sprint 

                                                 
1  Letter to Rosemary Harold, Counsel for Comsat and Intelsat, from James L. Ball, FCC (Oct. 15, 
2002). 
 
2  Letter from Patrick W. Kelley, Deputy General Counsel, FBI, to Secretary, FCC (Oct. 15, 2002); 
see also Letter from John B. Reynolds, III, Wiley Rein & Fielding LLP, to James Lovelace, Chief, 
Technology Law Unit, Office of the General Counsel, FBI (Oct. 15, 2002); Letter from Patrick W. Kelley 
to John B. Reynolds, III (Oct. 15, 2002). 


